CHIPPING NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

The Minutes of the
Finance & General Purposes Committee Meeting

held on 28th November 2019
A meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting was held on 28th November 2019 in the
Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 7.30 pm.

The following members were present: -



Cllr. M. Tysoe, Chairman


Cllr. R. Benfield


Cllr. C. Butterworth


Cllr. S. Coleman


Cllr. D. Davidson 


Cllr. D. Heyes


Cllr. M. Jarratt


Cllr. G. Mazower



Cllr. R. Poole



Officers:  The Town Clerk



   Accounts Assistant

1. Apologies for absence  


Apologies had been received from Cllr. N. Bradley and Cllr. E. Coles.
2. Declaration of interests 
There were no declarations of interest to report on the items specified on the agenda.
3. Public Participation

There had been no requests for public participation.
4. The Minutes held on the 10th October 2019 - were approved and signed by the Chairman at the meeting. 
5. Matters Arising
Dog Fence at New Street Recreation Ground

The works had still not commenced on site and it had been agreed by the Town Clerk and Cllr. R. Poole that another contractor should be sought that would be capable of undertaking the work in early 2020. The Town Clerk to contact an alternative contractor to arrange the necessary work.

Town Hall Hire


The Transition Group were now being charged at the charitable rate for room hire. 

Rifle Club
An order had been placed for replacing a section of damaged fencing. Works were programmed to be completed in January. This was being funded from the remaining S106 money. 

Potholes at Greystones

Cllr. D. Davidson would assist the Town Clerk with finding a suitable contractor to undertake the work required at Greystones.  

Tank Farm Development

An order had been placed with MacCreanor Lavington to work with the Council and the community to prepare a manifesto. The first workshop was planned to take place 3rd December 2019. 


Christmas Trees

Cllr. M. Tysoe confirmed that volunteers had successfully dressed the Christmas trees and the contractors had now installed the trees onto buildings within the town centre. 

Bus Shelter

Cllr. G. Mazower provided a brief update and acknowledged that this was a complex issue affecting the community and was a very busy, well used bus stop.  An alternative location for a bus shelter was being investigated by Cllr. G. Mazower. Further discussions were needed with Cottsway and the bus company regarding the alternative location to ensure it would be a suitable position. Cllr. G. Mazower would provide an update at the next Committee meeting.
6. Draft Terms of Reference

The committee discussed the draft Finance and General Purposes Committee Terms of Reference. It was agreed that the Council’s Standing Orders and Financial Regulations needed to be reflected within the Terms of Reference for all Committees that were currently being drafted. The Members of the Committee would be the Chairmen of the Council’s other Standing Committees. The first meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee would therefore be held in July, once all other Committees have elected the Chairmen.
7. Accounts up to 21/11/19
The committee received and approved the accounts up to 21/11/19. The WODC Community Clean-up Grant had now been received 102/7720 for £1,710. The grant spending would be discussed at the next Traffic Advisory Committee Meeting. A number of cost codes would be checked to ensure correct allocation of charges. 
8. Town defibrillators – servicing and maintenance

Cllr. M. Tysoe reported that the Lions membership was rapidly declining within the town. The Lions currently administer the five defibrillators within the town. These are positioned at various locations around the town and involve weekly and monthly checks along with any replacement parts. It was suggested that following suitable training, the Council’s Maintenance Operative could take over the checks currently undertaken by the Lions. The Council would take over the future responsibility for the ongoing maintenance and service costs of all five defibrillators. This was estimated at £170 per annum for all five defibrillators. The Committee agreed that this was a sensible transfer of obligations for an important community asset. 
9. Budgets 2020/21

The budget papers had previously been distributed for consideration. The Committee went through each budget cost centre agreeing the proposed figures including additional cost centres and capital budgets. The Town Clerk is to examine the weed control contract and specification that the Council had in place for last season and Cllr. S. Coleman would research weed control options that could be available for consideration by the Committee at a later date.   
10. Any other business
Cllr R. Poole requested consideration of the purchase of a gazebo to undertake public consultation. This was due to be discussed at the next Recreation and Sports Committee. Cllr. M. Tysoe thought the value of a gazebo was such that it should be purchased for use by the Council without further delay.

Exclusion of Press and Public


RESOLVED: That under Section 1, Paragraph 2 of The Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 the 
press and public be excluded from the meeting because of the confidential nature of the business to be 
transacted.

Civic insignia
      
The Committee considered Cllr. D. Davidson’s and Cllr. M. Tysoe’s confidential verbal report on the Council’s 
civic insignia. It was agreed that further research should be undertaken and that a confidential report should 
be presented to the Council on 20th January 2020 for consideration.

11. Date of the next meetings
The date of the next meeting was arranged for 6th February 2020 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.

The meeting closed at 9.32 pm.  HallHsalllikjsfklvnhflknjfdb;gfeio
